Orford Conservation Commission Minutes, June 21, 2012 – Approved
Present: Bry Beeson, Chair, Harry Pease, Vice-Chair, Carl Cassel, Emily Bryant, Fran Plaisted, Craig Putnam, secretary

Visitor: Andrea Caruso

The Chair opened the meeting at 7:00 PM.  The minutes from 5/17/12 were reviewed and corrected to include the opening and closing times of the meeting, the names of those present, and the fact that the minutes from 4/19/12 had been approved on a unanimous vote on a motion made by Carl Schmidt and seconded by Tom Bubolz. Harry made a motion to accept the corrected minutes from 5/17/12; Fran seconded the motion, which was approved unanimously.
Bry reported on a report submitted to him by Tom Bubolz on his water testing.  Overall results were normal, with the exception of slightly elevated levels of e-coli at Indian Pond.  The report was received with appreciation.

Craig reported on the efforts of the Invasive Plants Subcommittee (consisting of Craig, Kelley Monahan and Andrea Caruso).  They propose a public presentation on invasives to be co-sponsored by the Orford Conservation Commission and the Orford Social Library.  The plan is to invite Hannah Putnam, who chairs a working group on invasive species in the Ottaquechee region at the Vermont Institute of Natural Science, to present an introductory session on what the problem is, why we should care, and an overview of plant ID and remedial actions.  This public program would then be followed-up by a “Train the Trainer” session for OCC members, in order that Commission members will be equipped to spread the word and help educate the public.  A tentative idea put forth by the subcommittee is that we could set up tables at the town dump on a Saturday or two at which sample plants and printed materials would be available to help familiarize town’s people with the problem and appropriate responses.
Commission members suggested the date of July 26, 2012, 7:00 PM, at the Orford Social Library for the initial public program, and proposed using our regular August time-slot (the third Thursday, 8/16/12) for the more in-depth session for Commission members.  Craig will check with Hannah on availability. 

Harry reported for the members taking responsibility for reviewing our by-laws.  Specific recommendations are not yet forth-coming, but Harry emphasized the need for balance between brevity that can make the by-laws accessible, and the importance of a comprehensive scope that can give Commission members a sufficient basis for action that complies with legal requirements. Appreciation was expressed for his efforts.
Emily is the member taking on a focus on town properties for which the OCC has responsibility (such as properties with a conservation easement).  She is hoping to gather information for each such property into individual folders containing relevant information such as deed and map.  She put forth the idea that we might be able to solicit volunteers who would “adopt” a property, becoming very familiar with the special features of the property and an advocate for it.
Carl Schmidt is the member working on “Outreach” - the effort to reach out to landowners who might be interested in conservation measures for their land.  Carl was away, so there was no report.
Grants, grant writers, available grants for conservation work all fall into the domain taken on by Fran.  Discussion centered on possible uses of grant money; one idea was the procurement of tools for invasive plant removal.

“Events” fall under the overview of Emily and Kathy Baker.  Interest was expressed in a goal of an OCC sponsored hike or boating outing every other week or so during the warm weather season.  Some of these might be so-sponsored by the Rivendell Trails Association.
On a separate matter, Emily reported that the battery box at the dump (for lithium rechargeable batteries) is full.  Carl Cassel volunteered to check on it and see about getting it sent in and replaced by a new box.

Carl Cassel made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Harry, and approved by all.  The meeting adjourned at 8:40.

Craig Putnam, Secretary

